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Class Placements for 2019/2020

The goal of classroom organiza�on is to build a community of learners in every classroom, based on the 
best interests of the students. To ensure that both single grade and combined classes (i.e., classes 
consis�ng of students from more than one grade) are balanced in as many different ways as possible, 
staff take into considera�on various factors, pu�ng the academic and social needs of each student as a 
priority. Every class is a “combined” class in that all of them have students with a range of abili�es.  
Combined grades are a reality in Ontario and here at Stonecrest E.S. Some of the criteria addressed in 
organizing classes include: academic profiles, peer rela�onships, student strengths and needs, ra�o of 
male to female students, number of students in each grade and social and emo�onal profiles.

The development of classes is a though�ul process. If you feel you have a very special need that should 
be considered, or if there is addi�onal informa�on you can provide to best place your child, please 
contact the Principal, in wri�ng, by Friday, March 29.  All requests will be reviewed and considered.  
Please note, however, that not all requests can be accommodated.

The OCDSB follows the philosophy of the Ministry of Educa�on in recognizing the unique and special 
characteris�cs of every student. See the Ministry’s resource document, Combined Grades: Strategies to 
reach a Range of Learners from Kindergarten to Grade 6 (2007) for more informa�on. Our programs are 
designed to address individual student needs.  Combined grades offer many posi�ve experiences for 
children, and are created when the number of students does not allow for the establishment of 
appropriately sized, single-grade classes, or when the learning needs, stages of development and/or 
learning styles of students are more effec�vely met.  Each student works towards the achievement of 
their grade specific curriculum expecta�ons.  When there are common concepts or skills, students will 
work together.  Assessment, evalua�on and repor�ng are grade specific.

Current research indicates that mul�-grade classes foster social growth and independence, prac�ce in 
coopera�on, respect for others, and increased mo�va�on to learn. Older children act as models and 
guides for the younger children which gives the older children an increased sense of self-esteem and 
responsibility. Younger children adjust to school and rou�nes more quickly by observing and imita�ng 
the older children. Both groups can learn from each other. If you have ques�ons, please do not hesitate 
to contact me at cindy.alce@ocdsb.ca.
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